
Minutes of the Dallesport/Murdock Community Council 

May 12, 2011 

 

Flag Salute 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. 

Roll Call was taken with 5 out of the 9 council members present. There were 3 people in the au-

dience. 

 

Speaker: Tim Roden, the coach of the youth football team for Dallesport/Lyle/Wishram & High 

Prairie. The team is for 4th-6th graders and the season starts in August. Tim said they need a lot 

less money this year. They would only need about $650.00 to cover insurance, referees, & misc 

expenses. He went to both Lyle & Wishram Community Councils and they both gave $100.00 to 

the youth football team. The team also received money from the Sheriff’s Auxiliary-- $200.00. 

Don recommended that Tim let us know what the shortfall would be & we’ll give the money to 

the team. Ryan motioned to give them money. Renee seconded it.  

 

 

Secretary (Ryan): There was 1 correction needed for the March minutes to include the word 

“fully” thanks to audience member Mike Smith. Renee motioned to accept the minutes once the 

correction was made. Art seconded it 

 

No corrections needed for the April minutes. Renee motioned to accept the minutes. Art sec-

onded it. 

 

Correspondence: We received a card from Corinna Anthony thanking us for letter her speak at 

last month’s meeting regarding Head Start.  

 

We also received a letter from Klickitat County Planning Commission stating their next meeting 

was at 7 pm on May 16, 2011.  

 

We also received a letter from Chris Murray accepting the new council position. 

 

Reports: 
Treasurer’s Report (Renee):  We didn’t do well at the Cherry Blossom Festival. We had 

$160.50 in income & our expenses were $513.10. As of April 30, 2011, there is $3096.20 in the 

bank account. 

 

2 bills were presented to the council to be paid. One bill was for $163.20 for the Dixie cups for 

the ice cream that was being donated to Dallesport Elementary. The second bill was for the 

trailer/parts, to register the trailer in Oregon (so we didn’t have to have the trailer inspected in 

WA), and for freezer parts totaling $381.13 

 

The audit report findings were read by Pauline Coffield. 

 

Ways and Means (Elaine): Nothing to report 

 



Public Relations (Renee): Nothing to report 

Beautification (Elaine): Nothing to report 

Lyle School District (Dennis): Nothing to report  

County Liaison (Don): We hope to have Linda Rose from the golf course at our next meeting. 

 

Public Comment: Nothing to report  

 

Old Business: Nothing to report  

 

New Business: There will be a voucher in next month’s newsletter for one free trash run at the 

Dallesport Transfer Station. Since the EDA only allows us 8 pages for the newsletter, we may 

have to pay for the voucher printing at 2 cents a copy. Renee motioned to include voucher in the 

newsletter and pay for the printing. Ryan seconded it. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8 pm 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Ryan Herweck, Secretary 


